First Meeting of the South Asia Steering committee

on the Cooperative Development of

Operational Safety and Continuing Airworthiness

under the ICAO Safety Oversight Programme

(Bangkok, 7-8 January 1997)

Conclusions

The Steering Committee meeting agreed on the following main points which would serve to expedite the implementation of the Project:

1.
Based upon the views expressed in the meeting, ICAO will finalize the project document and circulate to the participating countries and donors for approval.

2.
All parties agreed to the objectives, outputs and activities contained in the project document.

3.
In order to derive early benefits from the project, it was decided that the training of national counterparts should commence during the second six months of the project.

4.
The meeting accepted in principle the formulae contained in the project document for the initial apportionment of the project cost based upon the inspector shortfall in each participating state.

5.
The Steering Committee will meet periodically to review inter alia both the method and the amount for the following years. Changes in apportionment of contribution must be finalized by the Steering Committee six months before the end of each project year.

6.
The Steering Committee will review at the appropriate time, the desirability of retaining the international experts beyond their initial 30 month term, subject to the availability of funding.

7.
In recognition that all of the participant States are an integral and inherent part of the project, all States will contribute in cash and kind, while it is recognized that some States may not currently be in a position to do so to the full extent.

8.
All participants stated that their respective governments have either been approached or will be approached for allocation of financial contribution to the project. It was envisioned by the Steering Committee that the level of financial and other support in kind will be in direct proportion shown by the  participating States. It was agreed that participating States will inform the Chairman of the Steering Committee about their contribution for the first year of the project within sixty days of receipt of the final project document. Airbus Industrie has indicated that they have set aside US$100,000 for the project for the calendar year 1997.

9.
Bangladesh, due to unavoidable reasons, could not participate in the meeting. The meeting emphasized that participation by Bangladesh in this project is crucial to the enhancement of f light safety in the region and to the success of the project.

10.
The meeting unanimously elected DGCA Nepal as the Standing Chairman of the Project Steering Committee. Immediately on return to Kathmandu, Nepal, the Chairman will formally establish the project office and will inform all participating countries, ICAO, prospective donors and interested organizations. The Chairman will in coordination with ICAO undertake further activities for the mobilization of funds from all concerned parties.

